Ensign A. M. Brown, U. S. Navy Pre Flight School, Del Monte, California.

Dear Murray:

We are about ready for another Jayhawk Rebounds. I am glad to know that you are enjoying your work at Del Monte. Yes, I had read that most of these boys that you mentioned were in California with you. I had written a letter for Judge Grimsley from Mason City, Iowa.

And of course I know the coach at Washington U., because when we played at St. Louis last January we had quite a bull session. Kinnan is a fine fellow.

How is Lefty Sproul? I heard that he was not at all well.

You mention my friend Jack Baer. I don't place him. Enlighten me on this Baer man.

I am passing on your good wishes, and they are all happy to hear from you.

With lots of good luok, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH